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that is nominated by one or more local 
governments and the State or States in 
which it is located, or the governing 
body of the Indian reservation in which 
it is located, for designation in accord-
ance with this part. 

Renewal Community (RC) means an 
area so designated by HUD in accord-
ance with this part. 

Rural area means a nominated area: 
(1) Which is within a local govern-

ment jurisdiction or jurisdictions with 
a population of less than 50,000; or 

(2) Which is outside of an MA; or 
(3) Which is determined by HUD, 

after consultation with the Secretary 
of Commerce, to be a rural area. An 
area may qualify as a rural area under 
this paragraph (3) of this definition if: 

(i) It is a nominated area that crosses 
jurisdictional boundaries; 

(ii) The total population of the nomi-
nated area does not exceed 200,000; 

(iii) The nominated area as a whole 
would not satisfy the requirements of 
either paragraph (1) or (2) of this defi-
nition; 

(iv) Each portion of the nominated 
area that is located within a separate 
jurisdiction meets the requirements of 
either paragraph (1) or (2) of this defi-
nition; and 

(v) The area is specifically nominated 
as a rural area; or 

(4) Which does not meet the require-
ments of either paragraph (1), (2), or (3) 
of this definition but which is deter-
mined by HUD on a case-by-case basis, 
after consultation with the Secretary 
of Commerce, to be a rural area based 
on information submitted to dem-
onstrate that the nominated area 
should be considered as a rural area. 

State means any State of the United 
States. 

Urban area means a nominated area 
that is not a rural area. 

§ 599.5 Data used for eligibility deter-
minations. 

(a) Source of data. The data to be used 
in determining the population, poverty 
rate, unemployment rate and house-
hold income distribution information 
of an area is from the 1990 Decennial 
Census. 

(b) Geographic boundaries. The bound-
ary of an area that is nominated for 
designation as an Renewal Community 

must coincide with the boundaries of 
census tracts, as defined in § 599.3 ex-
cept in the case of Indian reservation 
areas where the use of census tracts 
would tend to include areas outside the 
jurisdiction of the reservation gov-
erning body and such body is not mak-
ing the nomination in concert with an-
other jurisdiction. 

Subpart B—Eligibility Requirements 
for Nomination of Renewal 
Communities 

§ 599.101 Eligibility to submit nomina-
tions. 

(a) In general. Except as provided in 
paragraph (b) of this section, a nomina-
tion for the designation of an area as a 
Renewal Community must be sub-
mitted by one or more local govern-
ments and the State or States in which 
the nominated area is located. 

(b) Nominated areas on Indian reserva-
tions. In the case of a nominated area 
on an Indian reservation, the reserva-
tion governing body (as determined by 
the Secretary of the Interior) must 
submit the nomination and shall be 
treated as being both the State and 
local governments with respect to the 
area for purposes of this part. 

(c) Responsible official. The submis-
sion of an application, and any other 
action required of a nominating gov-
ernment under this part, such as the 
submission of a certification, must be 
performed by an official or employee 
authorized to act on behalf of the gov-
ernment for that purpose. 

§ 599.103 Geographic and population 
requirements for a nominated area. 

(a) Geographic requirements. A nomi-
nated area must meet the following ge-
ographic requirements to be eligible 
for designation as a Renewal Commu-
nity: 

(1) The area must be within the juris-
diction of one or more local govern-
ments. 

(2) The boundary of the area must be 
continuous. 

(i) The boundary line of the nomi-
nated area may be interrupted by juris-
dictional boundaries, such as State or 
county lines, or natural boundaries, 
such as rivers, as long as the resulting 
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